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 òAt an acceptable time,ó God says,  òI have listened to you, 

and on a day of salvation I have helped you.   

See, now is the acceptable timeé.!ó  [II Cor. 6:2]  

 

òWhere does the time go?ó é.seems to be a common question among us.  January 

and February once appeared to be an oasis inviting us to come and find peace and rest 

after all the activity of the Fall and Christmas!  Surely it was, and surely it was filled as 

well with travel and sickness for some, savory soup and our annual meeting for all, and a 

rare cancelling of Sunday Worship ñwe were snowed under January 8
th

! 

Weõve Fun-Fleeced another year, welcomed Rev. Dr. Abrams with an exchange of 

pulpits with the Jimersontown Church another year, and welcomed Neleha and Drake and 

Avery and Oliver into this family of God as we celebrated the Sacrament of Batptism  Feb-

ruary 26
th

.  

That imaginary oasis has graciously gathered us and cared for us and gently helped 

us move along into a New Year, investing our time ñthis ògiftó weõre given thatõs ourséto 

heal, to grow, to share, to celebrate, to give .   

The text quote above from II Corinthians was one of the òkeysó we used to wind up 

the spring on the clock that will tick along through these next two months; through these 

five weeks of the Lenten Season, through Holy Week; carry us along into Easter and de-

posit us at the threshold of May.  

All our time is Godõs acceptable time , as we have encountered the wonder of 

Christõs love abiding in our hearts.  Let us cherish the gift, invest it well, keep it togeth-

erñthis gift of time that is oursé.to heal and to grow and to share and to give , as we re-

spond to the love of our Maker!  

In May will we wonder òwhere did the time goó or give thanks to God that it was 

filled with this life of faith we keep with Christ and one another?  

     Loving our time togetherééMarilyn 
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March 5 ð 1st Sunday of Lent  

Genesis 2:15 - 17; 3:1 - 7 

Psalm 32  

Romans 5:12 - 19  

Matthew 4:1 - 11  

 

 March 12 ð2nd Sunday of 

Lent  

Genesis 12:1 - 4a 

Psalm 121  

Romans 4:1 - 5; 13 - 17  

John 3:1 - 17  

 March 19 - 3rd Sunday of 

Lent  

Exodus 17:1 - 7 

Psalm 95  

Romans 5:1 - 11  

John 4:5 - 42  

     

March 26 - 4th Sunday of Lent  

1Samuel 16:1 - 13  

Psalm 23  

Ephesians 5:8 - 14  

John 1- 41  

 April 2 - 5th Sunday of Lent  

Ezekiel 37:1 - 14  

Psalm 130  

Romans 8:6 - 11  

John 11:1 - 45  

 April 9 - Palm Sunday  

Isaiah 50:4 - 9a 

Psalm 118:1 - 2; 19 - 29  

Philippians 2:5 - 11  

 Matthew 21:1 - 11  

     

April 16 - Easter Sunday  

Colossians 3:1 - 4 

Psalm 118:1 - 2; 14 - 24  

Acts 10:34 - 43  

Matthew 28:1 - 10  

 April 23 - 2nd Sunday of 

Easter 

Acts 2:14a; 22 - 32  

Psalm 16  

1Peter 1:3 - 9 

John 20:19 - 31  

 April 30 - 3rd Sunday of 

Easter  

Acts 2:14a; 36 - 41  

Psalm 116:1 - 4; 12 - 19  

1Peter 1:17 - 23  

Luke 24:13 - 35  

SOUPER BOWL OF CARING:  

79 cans of soup were col-

lected along with $156 to 

benefit the Souper Bowl of Caring Project 

which is given to the Portville Community 

Food Pantry.  Thanks to Hannah Kloss for 

coordinating this project.  Thank you to all 

that helped to make the project a great 

success again this year.  

 

GENESIS HOUSE:  The Mission Committee 

approved a request from Genesis House 

and purchased a wastebasket using Rum-

mage Sale Funds.  The kitchen at Genesis 

House has recently been renovated thus 

the need for a new wastebasket.  Linore 

Lounsbury, Executive Director, welcomes 

visitors to come and see the results.  

 

PIANO DONATION:  With funds gained 

through the Rummage Sale, the church was 

able to donate a newer piano to The Pines 

Health Care and Rehabilitation Center in 

Olean.  The funds were able to cover the 

cost of the piano, tuning of the piano, and 

the transport of it to The Pines.  The piano 

is regularly played by Anita Shuey for the 

residents.  The piano was dedicated and 

played by on of the residents on a recent 

visit.  

Mission Committee News      Norm King / Kathy Hendrix  

Lectionary for March / April 2017  
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THE RUMMAGE SALE:  The Rummage Sale 

was a success!  The total income from the 

sales was $1652.  Some expenditures from 

the fund are a new kitchen garbage can for 

Genesis House, a piano for the Pines, and 

postage to mail 300 medicine bottles to 

Mathew25Ministries.  Also bedding for a 

child of a local family and snacks for the 

Fun Fleece Festival were purchased from 

the funds.  Total expenditures to date are 

$508.57.  

 

FYI:  On February 7 around 11:15 a.m. an 

EF- 3 tornado, producing winds over 140 

mph, ripped through a two mile span of 

New Orleans East destroying much of the 

beloved Project Homecoming Volunteer Vil-

lage in its path.  Just hours before, volun-

teers had been sleeping in the top floor of 

the dorm that by 10 a.m. was totally de-

stroyed.  Many of the volunteers lost all of 

their belongings in this new disaster.  At 

this time, they are trying to convert parts of 

their main facility in Gentilly to accommo-

date the volunteer workers. Members of 

our Mission Team had stay  at the Project 

Homecoming Volunteer Village, damaged 

by the tornado, during their last rebuilding 

trip to New Orleans. The link provided here 

is for a crowd sourcing page to raise funds 

to help convert parts of the main Volunteer 

Village   as well as to provide a perspective 

of the damage sustained by the buildings.   

 

THE 10TH ANNUAL FUN FLEECE FESTIVAL:  

Took place on Monday, February 20, from 1 

to 3 p.m.  Nineteen people attended and 27 

blankets were completed which will be giv-

en to the Southern Tier Child Advocacy 

Center.  

  

One Great Hour of  Sharing    
One Great Hour of Sharing originated in 

1949 as an effort aimed at raising funds to 

provide relief and reconstruction for com-

munities in the aftermath of disaster. What 

began as an hour - long radio appeal has 

evolved into the most participated - in offer-

ing in the PC(USA). Today, projects sup-

ported by One Great Hour of Sharing are 

underway in more than 100 countries.  

This year's theme is from Isaiah 58, "You 

shall be called repairers of the breach."  

 

Throughout the month of March, we will be 

learning about those who have reformed 

their lives after serving time in prison, how 

climate change impacts the world's hungry, 

and what responses are being made to as-

sist with the refugee crisis as we join to-

gether with many other congregations by 

participating in the One Great Hour of Shar-

ing.  

  

Our church has set a goal of $800 with 

Minutes for Mission being  presented on 

March 5, 12, 19 and 26 and will be dedicat-

ing our offering on March 26, 2017.  Please 

give generously as we seek to make a dif-

ference in the lives of so many in need.  

https://www.commitchange.com/la/new-orleans/project-homecoming/campaigns/tornado-damage-at-the-volunteer-village
https://www.commitchange.com/la/new-orleans/project-homecoming/campaigns/tornado-damage-at-the-volunteer-village
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Mission News cont.   Kathy Hendrix  

Baby Layette Project  

"Who ever receives one little child like this 

in My name receives me."   Matthew 18:5  
 

The Baby Layette Project began in our 

church in 2003 as a mission to reach local 

families of newborns that may need assis-

tance or support.  As Christians, we recog-

nize that God is behind every new life and 

that God is joyful at the birth of a baby.  We 

believe each baby should be greeted with 

the joy of the Lord, but understand that for 

families in crisis, this can be difficult. Alt-

hough we recognize our small gift may not 

bridge the gap or fulfill all their needs, it 

does come with a message of joy, sent with 

love.  
 

New baby items are donated in the basket 

in the Narthex of our church and assem-

bled into gift bags.  Most bags contain a 

sleeper, blanket, bibs and at times diapers 

and wipes.  No two gift bags are the same 

because of the variety of items our congre-

gation contributes each month, but every 

gift bag is packaged with love from you, 

The First Presbyterian Church of Portville, 

NY.  The bags are distributed through the 

Olean General Hospital Maternity Ward to 

families in need.  
 

Inside each bag lies a message from usé. 

òBabies are a blessing from above!  

Congratulations on your new bundle 

of joy!"  

. . . with the name, address and phone 

number of our church.   
 

Over the past 14 years of the project we 

have provided over 550 bags to local new-

borns and their families.  Thank you for 

your support.  If you would like to contrib-

ute items, feel free to add to the basket in 

the Narthex.  We accept handmade blan-

kets, hats and booties as well! Items you 

may want to consider purchasing as you're 

shopping around town would be sleepers, 

socks, blankets, diapers, wipes, books, 

small toys, etc.  

 

 

                 
Congratulations to Heidi, Jesse, Lucy, and Ellie Spehar   
on the birth of their son / brother, Briar Michael Spehar. 

Briar  was born on February 10, 2017. 
Congratulations also  to Jacquie and Ed Hellwig, grandparents  

to Briar, Ellie and Lucy.  
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Sunday School News     Connie King  

Worship News     Anita Shuey  

Welcome  

Weõve been invited.  

the  Creator  and Savio r,  

opens wide the  doors and welcomes all.  

 

The Lenten  journey to  Easter is an oppor-

tunity  for  us to  deepen our relationship  with 

God.  We began our journey with  a worship 

service on  Ash Wednesda y, March 1st,  at 

7:00  p.m. Being intentional  about  the  reex-

amination  of  our lives and renewing our re-

lationship  with  God is our focus  during this  

season.  Each Sunday in Lent  we are invited  

to  worship as the  Body of Christ.  All are 

welcome.  

 

Special services during Holy Week will in-

clude:  

Y Palm Sunday on  April 9th,  11 a.m.,  

Y Maundy  Thursday  meal and commun-

ion on  April 13th,  5:30  p.m.,  

Y Good  Friday  meditation  and prayer on  

April 14th,  noon to  3 p.m.,  

Y Easter Sunrise Service on  April 16th,  

6:30  a.m.,  at Chestnut  Hill Cemeter y, 

followed  by breakfast  at Spragueõs,  

Y Easter Morning worship,  April 16th,  

11 a.m.  

 

Come join in making music!  Singers will 

start  rehearsals for  Easter and Spring on 

Sunday, March 12th  at 10 a.m.  A new choral 

benediction,  òGrace, Love and Fellowshipó, 

will be introduced  on April 23rd.  It  has a 

meaningful  message set  to  a beautiful  and 

singable melod y. It will send us into  the  

world,  blessed with  these  three  things.  òThe 

grace of  the  Lord Jesus Christ and the love 

of  God and the  fellowship  of  the  Holy Spirit  

be with  you all.ó 2 Corinthians  13:14  

Patiently waiting for the snow to melt, we 

hope to see this turn into more sparkling 

sunshine. April showers bring May flowers. 

The return of a variety of birds and the yel-

low/purple flowers poking through the soil 

bring us some signs of spring.  
 

Confirmation class is still going strong with 

the last day being Sunday, May 21.  The kids 

are having an Open House in their classroom 

from 10 - 11 a.m. to tell us what they have 

learned.  Stop in; you will be delighted.  Eve-

ryone enjoyed this last year and hope you 

can attend.  Light refreshments will follow 

your "tour."  This class will continue in the 

fall.  
 

Recognition Sunday will be Sunday, May 21, 

to honor our teachers from this past school 

year:  Rev. Hale, Bizzy W., Stephanie H., and 

Diana D.  Also, the Worship Committee is 

honoring the acolytes that day.  
 

The Lenten Soup & Study Gathering will be 

held on five Mondays at 5:30 p.m. on March 

6, 13, 20, 27, and April 3 in the dining 

room.  Rev. Hale will be using a study guide 

and video "The Creed," which is about the 
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Apostles Creed.  Sign up in the Narthex for 

a booklet and the soup/food sheet.  Come 

to learn and join the fun, food, and fellow-

ship.  

 

Downstairs in the nursery there is a 

"nursing mom area" provided with a rock-

ing chair and boppy pillow.  In addition to 

other areas in the church, know that it is 

there if anyone chooses to use it.  As in the 

past, the room will be kept with toys for 

use as a nursery/toddler play area during 

meetings and dinners.   

 

In the fall, we are hoping to begin a Sunday 

School Toddler class (ages 3+) held ONCE 

A MONTH on the first Sunday (except Sep-

tember held on September 10 opening 

day). In addition, we may have enough stu-

dents for another class older than toddlers.  

Perhaps some moms/adults could take 

turns alternating the months or two moms 

could work together.  If a mom volunteers 

and she has a child younger than age 3, 

that child is certainly welcome to attend.  If 

you or your kids have an interest, please 

see Rev. Hale or Connie K.  There are cur-

riculum suggestions available.  It would be 

exciting to have a class or two once a 

month (on Communion Sunday).  Begin 

thinking about this for our children.  

 

Enjoy a blessed Lenten season, the delight-

ful newness of spring, and a  
 

THE FOOD PANTRY .  .  . f rom your gro-

cery cart to our shelves!                     by Stephanie Hill  
 

Thank you to all those 

who supported the 

Souper Bowl of Caring 

on February 5. The 

Portville Community 

Food Pantry appreciates your donations!   

 

Thanks to the generosity of the Portville 

community ð and to the members of our 

church who faithfully bring in food items 

each week.   
 

On the right is the list of food items we will 

be collecting during the months of March 

and April.  

YOU REALLY DO MAKE A DIFFERENCE! 

FOR THE WEEK 

OF: 

WE WILL BE          

COLLECTING: 

March 5  Canned Tomatoes  

March 12  Egg Noodles  

March 19  Spaghetti Sauce  

March 26  Peaches  

April 2  Tuna  

April 9  Cake Mixes  

April 16  Soup 

April 23  Jell- O 

April 30  Pears  

 

Together, we CAN      
feed the hungry. 



PAGE 7  

A Baptism and a Festival . . .  


